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Planning West Team
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EX14 1EJ

Our Ref: 416.06679.00006

Dear Planning West Team

RE: GORST ENERGY – INCREASED RENEWABLE ENERGY PRODUCTION: RESUBMISION OF
APPLICATIONS  21/2374/VAR AND 21/2375/VAR

Please find enclosed a resubmission of the planning applications on behalf of our client, Gorst Energy,
to increase renewable energy generation at its Anaerobic Digestion (AD) facility in Clyst St. Mary.

The Planning Statements submitted with the applications explain the reason for withdrawal of the
previous applications in consultation with your Environmental Health Officer. They also provide detail
around additional noise management controls which should give you confidence around improved
environmental controls at the site.

Gorst recognises that it needs to do all it can to be a good neighbour and support the local community.
It continues to invest large sums of capex to try and achieve this. However, it asks that the application
be viewed in the context of current UK and global matters that are also having a serious impact on the
wider community of East Devon and Exeter. Gorst passionately believe that AD has an important part
to play in the following areas:

• Fuel poverty – The UK is currently going through significant inflationary pressures which will
impact on the welfare of large numbers of people across the country. Fuel bills are at record
levels and it is likely that from Autumn 2022 some people will be forced to choose between
heating their homes and buying food. The Gorst AD facility generates renewable gas at a
largely fixed price which is well below the current market price and helps protects consumers
against current market fluctuations.

• Environmental – In 2019, East Devon District Council signed up to the Devon Climate Change
Declaration. The proposed increased output from the AD facility would contribute green, low
carbon energy and further support the achievement of the UK Government’s target in the
Climate Change Act to achieve ‘net zero’ carbon emissions by 2050. The latest report issued
by the UN's Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) on 9 August 2021 was referred
to by the UN as “a code red for humanity”.

• Carbon footprint – The AD facility currently saves 3,387 tonnes of CO2 per annum. At the
increased level of production this would become 6,774 tonnes of CO2 per annum. This is




